Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 13th September 2016
To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 13th September 2016 at 7.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.
Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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       Wednesday 7th September 2016
 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
7.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.

Report from Unitary Councillor

Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements
3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors
4. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 26th July 2016 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Planning
At the time of producing this Agenda no planning applications had been received.

(Please note: in planning matters the Council acts as the consultee of the Principal Authority. The Principal Authority being the deciding body)

Planning Decisions

Application Number: 16/05398/LBC

Location: Bothy and Potting Shed Bradley House Maiden Bradley Warminster Wiltshire BA12 7HL

Proposal: Conversion to provide ancillary accommodation

Decision: at the time of producing this Agenda no decision had been logged on the Wiltshire Council website, although it states that a decision would be made by the 19th August 2016. 
Application Number: 16/06383/FUL

Location: 79 High Street Maiden Bradley Maiden Bradley Warminster Wiltshire BA12 7jg
Proposal: proposed single storey rear extension and first floor dormer to existing dwelling.

Decision: at the time of producing this Agenda no decision had been logged on the Wiltshire Council website, although it states that a decision would be made by the 19th August 2016.
8. Parish Steward

Council is asked to hear a report from Councillor Patrick Nixon. Councillors are asked to discuss and compile a list of ten items for the consideration of the Parish Steward Scheme visit. Five items will only be attended to but if the steward is unable to take action on a priority another option is required. See attached form to be completed.

The Parish Steward can undertake the following work below:

Hand cleaning of small grips.

Rodding of small culverts and manholes.

Hand cleaning of road gully tops.

Hedge trimming around road signs to maintain visibility, but not wholesale hedge cutting as this needs to be done by landowner.

Washing Highway signs.

Over-run damage.

Strimming of grass verges for visibility at junctions and of Highway signs.

Siding out overgrown vegetation obstructing footways.

Clearing debris and leaves, but not litter.

Painting railings, away from water.

9. Parish Emergency Assistance Kit application for 2016/17 

Council is asked to hear a report from Councillor Patrick Nixon regarding the below correspondence.

The PEAS scheme allows Wiltshire Council to support local communities and help make them more resilient during extreme weather. We have been successfully running this scheme for 4 years now and have been able to build a good rapport between Wiltshire Council and the local communities. As town and parish councils you have also been able to build up a good stock of the items available within the scheme, this year we are looking to run the scheme in a slightly different way.

In previous years, Wiltshire Council has delivered all requested kit direct to each Parish. As you can imagine this is quite an operation and involves the assistance of outside contractors to allow for us to deliver all of the equipment before the onset of winter. This year rather than delivering, we will be opening up some of our depots to enable town and parish councils to come and collect the equipment they need. I will be in touch with the dates once they have been decided. Salt & Sand will be available in 25kg bags so that they are manageable rather than the tonne bags which we have delivered in the past. We have received some comments that scheme operators find it difficult to store the tonne bags in suitable locations and then it becomes hard and is of no use. We can also use this opportunity as a drop in session to develop local weather plans and show you what we are doing this year. 

The deadline for participating in the 2016/17 season is the end of September 2016 any requests received by that date will be processed so that stocks can be ordered and bags delivered in time for the winter. It is important that requests reach us by this date as during the winter months, it is operationally difficult to divert our resources to support this scheme. The PEA’s scheme will be running for the 4th consecutive year assisting local communities to become more resilient to extreme weather situations. 

As always, if you require any further information or assistance in developing a local snow or flood plan, or if you have any questions regarding this year’s PEA’s scheme then please do not hesitate to contact us.

Equipment list

25kg bag of salt                                             (How many…. 0)     

25kg bag of sand                                           (How many…. 0)

Empty sandbags                                            (How many…. 0)

Gel Sacs                                                        (How many…. 0)

Flood warden’ Tabards                                  (How many…. 0) 

Snow warden’ Tabards                                  (How many…. 0)

Flood’ sign                                                     (How many…. 0)

Drive slowly through flood water’ sign           (How many…. 0)

Collection will be from the Warminster depot, Bath Road, Warminster, BA12 8PH, a Councillor to collect the equipment needs to be agreed, the preferred pick up day in the week also needs to be confirmed and the amount of the above equipment required. 

Snow Wardens will need to be highlighted in the Emergency Plan and the attached application forms completed; this is a requirement of the Parish Councils Public Liability Insurance.
10. Emergency Plan review update re contact details
Council is asked to confirm the contact details held on the Community Emergency Plan. See attached.

11. Parish Online

Council is asked to approve the continued use of Parish online by the clerk. If approved, Council is asked to approve the yearly membership fee of £33.60.
12. Speed Indicator Devices

Council is asked to note that the clerk has received the below email from Warminster Town Council: 
Please be advised following some recent problems we have encountered with the SIDS we have temporarily withdrawn them whilst we seek a solution and will inform you once this has been rectified.
13. Defibrillator Training
Council is asked to discuss the correspondence below and resolve a set of possible dates for the yearly defibrillator training session. 
It’s that time of year again when we need to get a date in the diary for the defibrillator awareness training in Maiden Bradley.  We completed this on 16th November last year so I am a little early contacting you but my diary is filling quickly for the coming months, particularly the evening slots, so I thought it best if we could at least arrange a date now.  There is no rush to complete the training but getting a confirmed date in the diary would be good.

Julia Doel | Assistant Community Responder Officer South Western Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust
The Village Hall Chairman has stated that only the following dates are not available, Monday 14th November 2016 and Tuesday 8th November 2016.
14. Village Hall Meeting

Councillor Susanna Brigden to update Council on her attendance at the Maiden Bradley Memorial Hall AGM.

15. Annual Parish Newsletter

Council is asked note that the clerk has received the printed Annual Parish Newsletters and has contacted the Parish News Editor re their distribution. Council is asked to approve the payment of the invoice for £66.00.
16. Recreational Area

Council is asked to discuss the recreational area inspection report, if received. 

Football Posts
Council is asked to resolve retrospectively the purchase of paintbrushes, white paint and wire brushes from Sydenham’s for the refurbishment of the Football Goal Posts by the team of volunteers. 

Football Nets Storage

Council is asked to discuss the storage of the spare set of Football nets gifted to the Parish Council. The Village Hall has been approached to hold the nets in storage, they have verbally agreed to this if it is approved. A storage box to keep them safe from vermin and deterioration has kindly been supplied by parishioner Neville Dean.
Publicity re Football Nets Donation.

Council is asked to note that the clerk sent a draft publicity notice to the Wiltshire Times, Blackmore Vale, Warminster Journal, Salisbury Journal,  Warminster Community Radio and Clerks & Council Direct. The Facebook pages also covered the story and reached 392 people.
17. Review of freedom of information charges
Council is asked to confirm the charges for 2016/2017 for Freedom of Information requests. See attached copy of present charges. 
18. Work Place Health & Safety check
Council is asked to discuss the actioning of the yearly Work Place Health & Safety check at the clerk’s home. 
19. Grant Application – Maiden Bradley Memorial Hall 

Council is asked to discuss the application received from Maiden Bradley Memorial Hall Committee. The Committee are requesting a grant of £250.00 towards the purchase of a new laptop and DVD player, both pieces of equipment is to be used in the office and for showing films and presentations at community events or private hire sessions. The Hall Committee are also going to set up a basic training session for those who wish to increase their IT knowledge using the equipment purchased.
20. Year End Accounts

Council is asked to note the reply from the External Auditor below:

The report noted that the Notice of appointment of date for the exercise of elector’s rights allowed only 18 days for the inspection of the books and records.

The accounts and audit (England) regulations require the inspection period must allow 30 working days for inspection, including the first working days in July. The Council must insure that the inspection period is properly advertised in future years, and allows for the correct number of days for inspection. 

The clerk can confirm that the dates given were the 14th June 2016 to the 10th July 2016; this has been noted in next year’s audit diary. Council is also asked to discuss and complete the satisfaction Survey included.

21. Notice of the Conclusion of the audit 

Council is asked to note that the clerk has actioned the Notice of the Conclusion of the audit for the noticeboard. 

22. Internal Review of Accounts 

Councillor Patrick Nixon to report his findings from the internal review of the accounts.
23. Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of July/August 2016 Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Council asked to approve the accounts for July /August 2016. The Unity Trust Bank balance states £4488.71 as of the 30th August 2016. Councillors are asked to note that the second half of the Precept payment is due by the end of September 2016. 

24. Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages September LGA 1972 s111





        £355.68
Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111



                  

        £  15.48
Heat Light etc. LGA 1972 s111




           
        £  21.32   

K. M. Dike Nurseries 2016 Open Spaces act 1906 ss 9 and 10               
        £276.17
K. M. Dike Nurseries 2016 Open Spaces act 1906 ss 9 and 10               
        £276.17
Bank Charges August Unity Trust LGA 1972 s111
      

       
        £    5.00
Sydenham’s Recreational Maintenance Open Spaces Act 1906 ss 9 and 10       £  67.18          
Get Mapping Parish online LGA 1972 s111




         £ 33.60
Print & Design Company Annual Newsletters LGA 1972 s111

         £ 66.00
Receipts
Horningsham Parish Council SLCC Regional Conference Contribution
          £  38.30
25. Clerk’s Report
Pension Duties

Council is asked to note that the clerk has actioned the Automatic Enrolment declaration stating that the Parish Council does not employ anyone aged between 22 up to state pension age, who earn more than £192 a week on the 6th September 2016.
Excel Course

Council is asked to consider the clerks attendance on the below course:

Excel Essentials

Date:     Wednesday, 14th September, 9:30 - 4:00pm

Cost:     £75 per person (including lunch)

Venue:  Wilsons Solicitors, Alexandra House, St John Street, Salisbury SP1 2SB

Who is this for?

Excel’s a truly amazing package and this course starts you on the journey to learning its features. If you find yourself forever reaching for a calculator when updating documents or records, need to juggle with numbers, keep lists or produce graphs, then Excel is for you. You do not need to have used Excel before taking this course as you’ll learn what to use it for, get to grips with its basic features and potential as the course progresses.

What does it cover?

Starting from the basics of understanding spreadsheet jargon and the worksheet, you’ll learn proper data entry techniques, constructing formulae the correct way, smartening up a spreadsheet and creating a series of graphs (charts in Excel)

The shared cost with Maiden Bradley Parish Council would be £37.50. There is a provision of £75.00 in the budget for training for the 2016/2017 year.
26. Clerks Holiday Request 
Council is asked to discuss the clerks request to take 16 hours of her lieu time from the 17th October 2016 to the 28th October 2016. The clerk has 52 hours owing and needs to complete her Community Governance Assignments by the 28th October 2016 for pre marking by the tutors, this time will be an opportunity for her to complete this years assignments. 
27. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk, should they wish to attend or if they wish the Clerk to attend on their behalf, any meetings listed below:

Wiltshire Association of Local Councils - Town Planning from the Parish and Town Council Perspective

Council is asked to discuss sending a Councillor on the above Course. 

Understand the basics of planning:

Development management, Forward planning, Enforcement and Planning administration. Ensure your comments on applications are taken seriously, understand what’s in a planning application, understand when is the right time to seek influence on the design of a new development. Find new resources to help your Council Make new contacts Work towards NALC’s Local Council Award Scheme Wednesday, 2 November 2016,10.00 – 16.00 Devizes Town Hall, Devizes SN10 1BN

Build your skills to help your Planning Committee effectively fight for your community and encourage positive and sustainable development in your area.

Please book through Katie Fielding at kfielding@communityfirst.org.uk WALC members - £95 plus VAT

Helping Wiltshire Council meet the challenges ahead an Invitation to voice your views at interactive public meetings

Council is asked to discuss the below invite and inform the clerk whom it is sending as the Parish Councils representative.

You are invited to attend one of a series of meetings Wiltshire Council will be hosting to discuss the challenges ahead.

The council currently spends around £900m each year on more than 350 services. Changing demographics, the continuing reduction in funding from central government and changes to the way future government funding might be provided mean further savings need to be found.

Working with local communities helping them to do more for themselves is one solution and we welcome your ideas on what more we can do together.

Our priorities continue to be supporting those who are most vulnerable in our communities, as well as taking action to boost the local economy, safeguard and create jobs, and building even stronger communities.

The council’s cabinet members will be attending the meetings and we look forward to discussing with you the challenges we face and hearing your views and suggestions. Details of the meetings, which will be both informative and interactive, are set out below. 

Date
Location
Venue
Time

26 September          Chippenham
Monkton Park 5.30pm Refreshments available

27 September
Devizes Corn Exchange 5.30pm
Refreshments available

28 September
Salisbury City Hall 5.30pm
Refreshments available

29 September
Trowbridge Atrium, County Hall 5.30pm Refreshments available

Community First 2016 AGM Invitation

Community First will be holding their AGM on Wednesday 12th October 2016 at the Town Hall, Devizes. Councillors are invited to send a representative to attend it starts at 5.30pm with refreshments and will close at 7.15pm. They will be presenting the following awards:

AGM Awards

1. The Arthur Laflin Volunteer Award

2. Most Innovative Community Transport Group

3. Village Retail Award

4. Community Project funded through the Landfill Communities Fund programme (or individual who has made it happen)

5. Most Innovative Community Run Project or Service

6. Chairman's Cup (Robert's Trophy) - The Chairman’s Cup is awarded to the most successful club within YAW's membership.

7. Phoenix Trophy - Youth Action Wiltshire awards the Phoenix Trophy to a resurgent or new youth club.

8. President's Cup - The President’s Cup is awarded to the club member or youth leader who has contributed most to their community.

9. Robbie’s Endeavour Trophy is awarded to a group or club member who has done the most for their group or club.

10. National Citizen Service Special Award for an individual who has shown commitment, enthusiasm and effort through the scheme.

11. Young Carers Achievement  Award

12. Project Inspire Achievement Award 

13. Splash Achievement Award

Frome Town Council Invite to the Surrounding Parish Councils

Council is asked to discuss whom it wishes to send as a representative of the Frome Council to the below meeting. They wish to build a relationship of joint working with the Parishes that it borders.

Following the first successful Parish Councils meeting on 23 February 2016, we would like to extend the invitation to the next meeting to include more of our neighbours. We are contacting you all in advance to say we have provisionally pencilled in the next meeting for 15 September at 7pm in Frome. Kind regards Laura Poulton Democratic Services Administrator Frome Town Council
28. Correspondence received
Report from Rural Police Department 

Council is asked to note the contents of the Rural Policing Report.
Parking and Waiting restriction reviews

Council is asked to note the correspondence received by the clerk below:

You will be aware that in order to manage the demand for requests for parking restrictions, a procedure was developed and agreed in 2011 which involved the initial requests being managed by the Town and Parish Councils and submission on an annual basis to the Network Managers Team. On receipt of the annual submissions, officers would assess each individual request against a scoring matrix in order to determine a priority of order for progression.  

Since the introduction of this process, there have been a number of staff changes in the Network Manager’s team and the impact of the voluntary redundancy programme has meant a reduction in the staffing resources and high staff turnover has heavily impacted on the ability of the team to deliver the parking reviews.  There is now a considerable backlog of outstanding requests from Town and Parish Councils. In addition to the staff resource issues, the funding available for this type of work has been reduced.

In order to be able manage this backlog it is proposed to change the way requests are assessed.  A Cabinet Report has been approved and sets out the outstanding areas for review, the current programme, outlines the proposed way forward and identifies the priority list for the next few years.

The full report can be viewed via this Link http://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ieDecisionDetails.aspx?ID=1132 

The top five Towns and Parish areas agreed for progression this year, i.e. Corsham, North Parishes, Malmesbury, Warminster and Bradford on Avon, will be contacted directly and draft proposals that have been designed based on the initial requests will be sent out shortly.  Discussions will then begin with those Town and Parish Councils including site visits, to develop and agree the proposals before they go out for formal public consultation.  

Kind regards Jamie Mundy Senior Traffic Technician & Abnormal Loads Officer
Civic Voice First World War Memorial Programme. 

Council is asked to discuss the below email received by the clerk.

I am writing to you as Clerk of Maiden Bradley Parish Council and I wondered if your council would be interested in getting involved in our First World War Memorial Programme. Civic Voice was also at the recent SLCC regional conference in Yeovil promoting the programme and I understand you spoke to my colleague Gill, so I also wanted to follow up on that contact.

In 2014, the then Prime Minister David Cameron, announced a national programme to survey and conserve the country's WW1 war memorials to ensure that by the end of the centenary, as many war memorials as possible are in good condition and a 'fitting tribute to the fallen'.

Since then, Civic Voice, the national body for the civic movement, has been working in partnership with Historic England, Imperial War Museums and War Memorials Trust to inspire civic action and to encourage communities to record the condition of their local war memorial. More information on the First World War Memorials Programme can be found via http://www.civicvoice.org.uk/campaigns/war-memorials-/ 
There are thought to be approximately 100,000 war memorials within the UK, with over 500 across Wiltshire. Currently there is no single, complete national data base which records the location and condition of war memorials within England. We are seeking to change this through the programme. There is £2 million of funding available to restore the nations' war memorials to ensure they are tributes fit for heroes, but to access this funding we need to know their current condition. 

The process is quick and simple and can easily be fitted into a busy schedule, but we need the help of dedicated volunteers. Would you be interested in getting involved and being part of a team that goes out to survey your local war memorials? 

The next step would be for Civic Voice to organise a workshop in the area, where we will provide full training on how to record the condition of war memorial. I would be grateful if you could let me know if this is something that you or your colleagues would be interested in attending.  

I hope this information has given you a helpful overview of the programme and if you need anything further please do not hesitate to get in touch.  

Feel free to spread the word and pass this information onto friends, family and any groups that you know of that may also be interested in getting involved. The more volunteers the merrier!
Booklets, Brochures and Emails on the below list were received.
Civic Voice News Letter

J Parker Wholesale Bulb Catalogue Autumn 2016

Public Health Briefing Wiltshire Council 

29. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers

The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
Play area - football posts maintenance equipment purchase 
30. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting in October.

Councillors are asked to highlight any further items.  The clerk recommends the below:

Second Precept Payment 

Remembrance Day arrangements

Draft budget discussions/ possible projects

31. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk which items it wishes her to highlight in the parish news from the meetings minutes.

32. Date of the next meeting
The Council is asked to note that the Tuesday 11th October 2016 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Council Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.
Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Recording, including filming, audio recording, taking photographs, blogging, tweeting and using other social media websites is permitted at Council meetings which are open to the public - however, anyone wishing to do so must speak to the clerk prior to the meeting as there are rules which must be followed.

Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradley@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
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